
Dear Minister

I am writing to you regarding the case of Ahmet Yıldız who was shot dead over four years ago on 15 July 2008 outside his home in Üsküdar. Four years on, the only suspect in the case is still at large. 

In October 2007, Ahmet Yıldız made a complaint about threats he had been receiving from members of his family, including his father, because he was gay. In November 2007, the state prosecutor in Ümraniye ruled that there were no grounds for a criminal investigation of the complaint, on the basis that there was no evidence beyond ‘abstract allegations’. There are serious doubts as to whether any type of investigation into Ahmet Yıldız’s allegations has taken place before the state prosecutor reached this conclusion, including interviewing Ahmet Yıldız or the persons he complained about regarding the threats. Eight months later, he was killed.

An arrest warrant for the only suspect in the case was not issued until over three months after the murder, by which time, Ahmet Yıldız’s father could not be found. Since then, a trial has started in the absence of the suspect and has stalled because of it. An international arrest warrant has been issued in March 2011, but due to some procedural problems, had to be reissued in May 2012, almost 4 years after the murder.

I am calling on you to ensure that:

1. all those responsible for the death of are apprehended and brought to justice in a fair trial without further delays; I am also calling on you to ensure that 

2. there is a full, thorough, impartial investigation into the decision not to further investigate the criminal complaint by Ahmet Yıldız, just months before his murder. Such an investigation is important if mistakes are not to be repeated and lessons are to be learnt. 

3. you take immediate steps to prevent and combat homophobic and transphobic hate crimes including by: 

i) ensuring that sexual orientation and gender identity are explicitly included in the Penal Code as grounds for prosecution of hate crimes;

ii) co-operating with LGBT rights groups to outline and implement measures that would encourage reporting of homophobic and transphobic incidents, such as establishing specialized agencies with trained personnel to which the hate crimes can be reported;

iii) ensuring that all police officers receive in-service training on the nature of hate crimes and the role of the police in combating them, as well as sensitivity training on the rights of LGBT individuals;

iv) introducing a system of comprehensive monitoring and disaggregated data collection of all incidents that may constitute hate crimes. The monitoring should cover all stages of proceedings, including complaints lodged, charges brought and convictions recorded;

v) ensuring that victims, their families and LGBT groups are informed at regular intervals of progress being made and steps taken in the investigation.

I look forward to hearing from you.
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